
RCW 9A.50.040  Civil remedies.  (1) A person or health care 
facility aggrieved by the actions prohibited by RCW 9A.50.020 may seek 
civil damages from those who committed the prohibited acts and those 
acting in concert with them. A plaintiff in an action brought under 
this chapter shall not recover more than his or her actual damages and 
additional sums authorized in RCW 9A.50.050. Once a plaintiff recovers 
his or her actual damages and any additional sums authorized under 
this chapter, additional damages shall not be recovered. A person does 
not have to be criminally convicted of violating RCW 9A.50.020 to be 
held civilly liable under this section. It is not necessary to prove 
actual damages to recover the additional sums authorized under RCW 
9A.50.050, costs, and attorneys' fees. The prevailing party is 
entitled to recover costs and attorneys' fees.

(2) The superior courts of this state shall have authority to 
grant temporary, preliminary, and permanent injunctive relief to 
enjoin violations of this chapter.

In appropriate circumstances, any superior court having personal 
jurisdiction over one or more defendants may issue injunctive relief 
that shall have binding effect on the original defendants and persons 
acting in concert with the original defendants, in any county in the 
state.

Due to the nature of the harm involved, injunctive relief may be 
issued without bond in the discretion of the court, notwithstanding 
any other requirement imposed by statute.

The state and its political subdivisions shall cooperate in the 
enforcement of court injunctions that seek to protect against acts 
prohibited by this chapter.  [1993 c 128 § 6.]
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